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COTTON ANNUAL TOWN MEETING                                                           March 8, 2016

The meeting was called to order by Clerk Sandi Nelson at approximately 8:50 p.m. in the Community Center, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 9 townspeople and 1 land owner present. List on file with the clerk in the township office.

The clerk opened the floor for nominations of a moderator of the meeting. Debbie Leppala motioned, supported by Tim Randall to nominated Kim Erickson as moderator. Are there any other nominations (3 times). As there are no other nomination a vote was taken for Kim Erickson. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. The moderator read the order of business for the annual meeting.   

The clerk’s 2015 annual town meeting minutes were read. Jamie Bowden motioned supported by Kourtney Kinsley to accept the 2015 annual minutes as read. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.

There was discussion on if it would be easier to have the clerk’s minutes be presented to the audience in paper form instead of being read. Don Triebwasser motioned, supported by Jamie Bowden that in the future the minutes of the previous annual meeting be prepared and presented to the audience in the agenda packet. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.  
A copy of the Board of Audit 2015 Financial Report with the schedule 1, 1a, 8 with accrued interest and cash control was distributed with the agenda. 

TOTALS FOR YEAR:  JANUARY 1 - DECEMBER 31, 2015




Jan 1
 
Balance w/ Investment
$250,533.03

Jan 1

Balance of Investments
  132,345.95


Jan 1

Balance of Funds

  118,187.08

1/1-12/31
Total Yearly Receipts

  292,010.92

1/1-12/31
Total Yearly Disbursements
  306,077.84

Dec 31

Balance of Funds

  103,992.24

Dec 31

Balance of Investments
  132,792.48

Dec 31

Balance w/Investments
$236,784.72

Tim Randall motioned, supported by Don Triebwasser that the 2015 Board of Audit Financial Report be approved as presented. Discussion. Question: Was there any indication that the DNR PILT money was related to the transfer of the land for the wetlands? The money was not associated with the wetlands deal. Senator Tomassoni said the townships that are involved in the large wetland deal would be receiving compensation and the clerk will follow through on it. The river property was sold. After legal fees the town made a profit of around $9,000.00 for the land. The Town Board felt after all information was gathered and a septic could not be put on disturbed soil and the property didn’t abut highway 52 this was a fair price. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. Board of Audit Report on file in the township office.

Review of 2015 activities. Community Center: Jamie Bowden reported the side walk curbs were repaired. The town purchased a new water cooler, projector, and push mower. The piano was tuned. Plans for 2016 include installing security cameras on the outside of the building. Kitchen cabinet drawers will be repaired or replaced.
Lakeview Cemetery: Debbie Leppala reported that the grounds continue to be maintained. Working on developing an index system to make locating lots and plats more efficient.  
Chronicle: Debbie Leppala reported that the Chronicle is doing well. Kate Crispo is putting the paper together completely now and doing an excellent job. Kate Crispo is the editor and there are three staff members; Debbie Leppala, Jamie Bowden and Sandi Nelson. Profited a small amount from subscriptions and ads. Receipts and disbursements are in the agenda packet.

Parks & Rec: The town decided to spend $15,000.00 on playground equipment. A $15,000.00 matching grant was secured through IRRRB with Old School Lives acting as fiscal agent. CC Riders Snowmobile Club contributed $1,000.00 towards this project. The older wooden equipment will be removed and new equipment from St. Croix Recreation will be installed in May 2016. There will be a community volunteer weekend to install the equipment. The town is saving around $5,000.00 because of the volunteers. Discussion. Question: Will the new security cameras be able to see as far as the park? Yes, they will be able to see that far. We will be purchasing a higher end camera one that can read a license plate and work in the dark.  
Roads & Gravel Pit: Tim Randall reported over 25,000 tons of gravel was crushed. Plan to start hauling gravel on our roads in the spring. The roads that need the most attention are South Strand, Kauppi Lake, Cemetery, Lily Lake, and North Strand. South Strand will get the most.  Discussion. Question: The gravel crushing put the town in a large deficit, will we be able to recover within the next couple years? We should recover quickly. Probably after we receive the first part of the levy this year. 
Fire Department: Kourtney Kinsley read a letter from the Cotton Volunteer Fire Department (CVFD). None of the members were able to attend. The CVFD thanked the Town Board and the citizens of Cotton for their continuing support. With this support the CVFD is able to keep providing quality emergency medical and fire-fighting services to the community. The contract for 2016 has been signed with the Town of Cotton. The 2015 activities, training, equipment, runs, financial statement and goals for 2016 were reviewed. The department has 22 active members of whom 13 are first responders. The CVFD received 53 calls, some of which were both Fire and EMS, of these, 17 were Mutual Aid for surrounding townships. The Fire Dept. continues training throughout the year. Northland Fire Department donated a full body vacuum splint to Cotton. Work on the dry hydrant is ongoing. CVFD provided EMS readiness for the Ka-Bike-a-thon in August, and also donated money for supplies to Fire Prevention Week at the South Ridge School. Goals for 2017 include: increasing membership numbers, continued training, upgrade to a new wildland fire fighting vehicle, purchase new turnout gear, buy a new dump tank, and complete the First Responder Refresher. The CVFD respectfully requested $24,000 plus $6,000 truck depreciation fund totaling $30,000 for the next contract year, 2017 Attached was the CVFD response breakdown, the equipment list for 2015, and a budget proposal for 2017. Debbie Leppala motioned, supported by Tim Randall to approve the $30,000 Cotton Volunteer Fire Department contract for 2017. Discussion. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 

Setting of the town levy. General Fund: Don Triebwasser motioned, supported by Tim Randall that the general fund levy stay the same at $115,559. Discussion. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 
Road & Bridge Fund: Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jamie Bowden that the road levy stay the same at $43,695. Discussion.  ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 

Total Cotton 2016 township levy is $159,254 collectible in 2017.

Contributions made by the Town throughout the year include: Meadowlands Ambulance Service, St. Louis County Sherriff Rescue Squad, the Chemical Free Graduation Parties at South Ridge and Cherry Schools, South Ridge Elementary Football, Old School Lives Youth, Art, and Health & Wellness programs. Debbie Leppala motioned, supported by Tim Randall to authorize the Town Board to contract for health, social and recreational services from nonprofit organizations for a total of $10,000.00. Discussion. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.
The following were duly elected March 8, 2016:


Supervisor – three year term

Tim Randall

Supervisor – one year term

Kourtney Kinsley


Clerk – two year term

 
Sandra Sharp Nelson
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Debbie Leppala to hold the 2017 annual meeting the second Tuesday in March at 8:30 p.m. (March 14, 2017) at the Cotton Community Center and if inclement weather the annual meeting will be held one week later. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.
As there was no further business, Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jamie Bowden that the meeting be adjourned at 9:55 p.m. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.








Respectfully submitted, 
    






______________________________        

                                                     


Town Clerk

